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9th January 2023

Dear Parents and Carers. 

You may know that attendance is also high on our priority list currently. 
We have always had excellent attendance at Springfield and we have our own Family Support Team who can support families when there may be difficulties with coming to school. Given the nature of our school we know that some of our children have health needs that mean they have to be out if school at times. We have also always been understanding of families for whom taking a holiday outside of the busy school holidays lowers the stress levels for some young people with SEND. We also recognise that some holidays provide cultural experiences and socialisation opportunities that are really important.
It is our school’s expectation that all pupils have an attendance percentage of above 93%. Absences that occur due to a medical appointment can now only be authorised once appropriate medical evidence has been provided. 
As a school we have an attendance policy which outlines our expectations. This can be found on the school website and is available on request from the school office. Whilst the vast majority of pupils attend regularly and on time there are occasions where further support or action may be required. 
Any young person whose attendance falls below 90% is defined as a Persistent Absentee by the Department for Education. It is worth bearing in mind that to fall below 90%, a young person would have to have missed 18 days of school in a year, that’s over three weeks of school. 

Attendance is monitored termly and information about your child’s attendance will be shared with you. Any pupil who shows as persistently absent will receive a letter stating that their attendance is being monitored. Similarly pupils who are regularly late for school will be monitored. We will consider exceptional circumstances for time out of school but we will return to our pre-pandemic expectations and make less allowances than we perhaps have during the pandemic. We must not lose our high expectations on attendance and we appreciate your support. 

As a school we are committed to supporting our families. We want to work with you to explore what we can offer and resolve any issues that may impact on your child’s right to receive a suitable education. If you are concerned that there is something that is preventing your child from attending school regularly or they are experiencing any difficulties, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Kind regards,
Anna Latos & Helen Summers
Acting Headteachers  
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